From: Jean Hart

To: JCT Exhibits
Subject: HR 2015
Date: Sunday, April 14, 2019 9:10:52 PM

Dear Committee Members,

I am shocked that HB 2015 is coming before a committee merely 5 years after the people of
Oregon voted in a referendum to overturn a similar bill granting driver's licenses to people in
this state without proof of having obtained a Social Security Number or even proving legal
residence.

We overwhelmingly rejected this measure the last time it was passed by the legislature. Do
you think that much has changed since then?

I am appalled that it is declared an "emergency" in nothing more than an attempt to thwart the
people from bringing another referendum to allow us to vote on it again.

I voice STRONG opposition to this bill for all the reasons | voted against this type of
legislation in the first place. It is highly unlikely that people applying for a license under these
conditions will obtain auto insurance, and this bill does nothing to make us more safe. If
someone is here legally with proper ID, I do not object. It is those who have broken our laws
already by being here illegally that | object to having a "legal™ license to drive, or ID,
especially since this state has tied voting privileges to driving privileges without providing
proof of citizenship. | strongly oppose any measure which could make it easier for non-
citizens to vote in our elections.

I ask that you vote NO on bringing this bill to a further move towards passage. If you will not

do that, I ask that you remove the overused so-called "Emergency Clause™ so that we once
again have the opportunity to show how much the people reject this idea.

Sincerely,

Jean M. Hart
Rogue River, OR
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